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A Message from District Governor Walter Hastings 

   Dear Lions, 
I would like to start by saying I have enjoyed my club visits and 
look forward to continuing them in the coming months.   
 

In January, we met at the Canadian Club in Barre, Vermont for 
our winter cabinet meeting.  Our guest speaker, Eileen Nooney 
from Capstone Community Action Barre, Vermont shared 
about their agency.  Much of the work they are doing is very 
similar to that of what Lions are doing.  They work with 
people/families to help them create a better life and ensure 
everyone has a home and enough food to eat.  Poverty is 
never simple; their agency is there to help solve situations, 
whether fuel, food or housing.  We also took time to celebrate 
the birthday of Melvin Jones.   
 

I’m also pleased to report that Green Mountain Lions Camp will 
be taking place this year, thanks to efforts of everyone to make 
this happen.  Lion Brian Steckley (Bennington) was pleased to 
report that there will be three (3) co-chairs. Last year they had 
46 campers and have room for 100. Now we need to recruit, a 
brochure is in place, has been printed and now needs to be 
distributed.  Financials are strong and your support is greatly 
appreciated.  Please remember camp is not just for deaf 
children, there could also be a sibling that is welcome to 
attend.  How can you make GMLC an experience for our 
young people? 
 

In February:   District 45 Lions received a $10,000 grant from 
LCIF toward relief assistance to those in Swanton.  Many 
thanks to PID Tom Broughton along with PDG Merry Sousa 
and PDG Sherry Lee Juaire, CT Brenda Seitz for their 
participation in this effort.  We also raised another $6,000 in 
donations to help with their efforts.  In case you did not see the 
WCAX Channel 3 coverage there is a clip our website 
www.vermontlions.org.  
 

The Food from the Heart campaign was a success with 
monetary and donations received for local food shelves.  Many 
thanks to those clubs that took part in this campaign, no 
donation is too small!   
 

Our March 2018 cabinet meeting was held on Saturday, March 
10 in Chester, Vermont at the American Legion with the annual 
speak out contest, as well as to news from the clubs, a GMLC 
update and spring convention planning. 
 

In closing, I would like to say, “thank you” for all that you do.  
Whenever a Lion’s club gets together, problems get smaller 
and communities get stronger.  
 

           DG Walter 
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District 45 Calendar and Events 
 

3/25 44th Annual Twin State Soccer - Players Kick Off Banquet 

4/3 
Region 3 Traveling Lion (Sir Charles) is available for capture at 

the Norwich Lions Club  

4/4 
Region 1 Traveling Lion (Tucky) is available for capture at 

Colchester Lions 

4/27 - 4/29 Georgia Lions Food Trailer at the VT Maple Festival  

5/4 Arbor Day 

5/4 - 5/6 D45 Spring Convention  

 
5/4 6:00pm D45 Dinner Buffet 

 
5/5 9:30am D45 Cabinet Meeting 

 
5/5 - Noon Melvin Jones Luncheon 

 
5/5 2:30pm Vermont Lions Derby Poker Walk 

 
5/5 7:00pm D45 Dinner Banquet 

 
5/6 7:30am D45 Memorial Service 

5/6 Middlebury Maple Run (Breakfast by Middlebury Lions)  

5/18 - 5/20 New England Lions Council Spring Weekend  

5/24 VABVI's 29th Annual Dinner & Auction  

5/28 Memorial Day Parades 

5/31 - 6/3 Vermont Dairy Festival  

6/2 - 6/3 Special Olympics Vermont Summer Games  

6/9 Work Day at Green Mountain Lions Camp 

6/16 Training session for all new club and district officers - Vergennes 

6/22 - 6/23 SLAM T1D 8th Annual Vermont Summer Classic  

6/27 Helen Keller Day 

6/29 -7/3 101st Lions Clubs International Convention: Las Vegas, NV  

7/1 -7/13 Green Mountain Lions Camp - Teen Session 

7/4 Independence Day Parades 

7/15 -7/21 Green Mountain Lions Camp - Youth Session 

7/21 44th Annual Twin State Soccer Cup 

7/22 District organizational meeting - Readsboro 

9/8 Maple Leaf Half-Marathon 

9/20 - 9/22 USA/Canada Forum 

9/29 Hungry Lion Bike Tour 

Don't see your club's activity listed? Email it to the Communique! 

https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/12-public-events/176-44th-annual-twin-state-soccer-kick-off-banquet
https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/11-lions-club-meetings/178-region-3-traveling-lion
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https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/12-public-events/177-44th-annual-twin-state-soccer-cups
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Your Invitation to Convention 

Dinner Banquet Kenote Speaker Bio 

Room Reservation Form 

Meals Only (not staying overnight) Form 
  

 

 

2018 Convention Memorial Service at Mount Snow: 

This is a reminder to all Clubs please send your photos of your deceased members to swantonlions@gmail.com  and 

the write up to springfield_tool@yahoo.com so that we may honor them with a tribute of their lives. 

 

Thanks Memorial Service Committee  

https://www.vermontlions.org/images/Your_invitation_to_Convention.pdf
https://www.vermontlions.org/images/Sue_Thomas_F._B._Eye.pdf
https://www.vermontlions.org/images/Room_Reservation_Form.pdf
https://www.vermontlions.org/images/Meals_only_reservation_Form.pdf
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Club News 

 

Club News 
 

Norwich 
 

Free Spot Vision testing was conducted at the 

2018 Home Life Expo. The Hanover Lions Club 

and the Norwich Lions Club teamed up to 

provide free SPOT Vision Screening to New 

Hampshire and Vermont residents during the 

Home Show at the Laverone Field House, 

Hanover Friday through Sunday. March 16-18. 

 

Featured in the photograph are the volunteers 

who assisted on Sunday (left to right): Norwich 

Lions Peter Stanzel and Jay Van Arman, event 

coordinator, Hanover Lion and Coordinator Sara 

Trimmer, Norwich Lion Gary De Gasta and 

Hanover King Lion (President) Bill Loven. 

 
Norwich Lions honor two new members and learn to sing 

The Norwich Lions Club now has 2 new members and recently honored them at the official Lions 

club ceremony. Past District Governor Joe Wilson was on hand to welcome them to the club and 

conduct the ceremony. 

 

The North Country Chordsmen were also present to entertain us and try to teach us to sing as a 

group. You really needed to be in the room to see and hear the results. They were great and we just 

rolled with it knowing that we could never compete with them.  They helped us keep in Harmony 

for a while. 



 
 

 

Whitingam-Halifax Lions Club  

 
To help recruit new members, the Whitingam-Halifax club sponsored 

a free dinner and presentation for those interested on Monday, March 

19.  Men and women from all local towns were cordially invited to 

this special event.  No small offer coming right after the club’s annual 

Maple Festival Breakfast! "We get a lot done for a small club," says 

Lion Mark Hanna of Jacksonville, "but with more members we could 

help the Valley even more."



                
 

         
 

 

http://www.wcax.com/content/news/Flooding-relief-drive-in-Swanton-472548623.html


 
  



It’s never too early to start planning…. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Vermont Lions have 

collected 16,536 pair 

of glasses to be 

recycled this year.  

 
 

Green Mountain Lions Camp Work Day June 9th 

  

http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/


 



 
 

A Quick Note from the Editor: 

 

Lion Amy Hermann had to take a break from editing the Communique. Thank 

you Lion Amy for all of your work these past many issues. D45 is looking for the 

next editor to step forward. Please make your availability known to the DG. 

 
Please help the Communique remain on schedule by doing the following: 

 
1. Deadline for submissions is the 20th of the month. 

2. Please send digital images in their original format. Please don’t shrink 

them. Pick 3-5 pictures, maximum to submit (per event) and please tell us who 

is in the pictures, what club they represent and what event it was taken at.  

3. All entries are limited to a single page maximum. 

4. The editor reserves the right to edit all entries. 

Thank you in advance! 

Temporary Editor 
 

Please follow these simple steps: 
 
1st: When sending correspondence to be included in the Communiqué, please put ‘For 
Communique’ in the subject line of the email. Emails to communique@vermontlions.org  
are received by several Lions and we need to be sure that it is directed properly. 
 
2nd: A quick Marketing 101 reminder: Be sure to include the 5 W’s. Who? What? When? 
Where? Why? and How?  when sending information for inclusion in the Communiqué. 
 
For example (and a shameless plug!): (Who)The Manchester Lions Club will be hosting 
(What) the Maple Leaf Half Marathon, a Top Ten Fall Event, on (When) Saturday 
September 8, 2018(Where) The event begins and ends at the Dana L. Thompson 
Memorial Park, 340 Rec Park Road, Manchester, Vermont. (Why) Monies raised from the 
event are donated back to the community in the form of scholarships and donations. (How) 
For more information or to register please visit our website at 
www.manchestervtmapleleaf.com  
 
3rd: Start advertising your event months in advance. Don’t wait until the September 
Communiqué to promote a September event. Send the information as early as possible. I’ll 
get it on the calendar and begin promoting it for you. 

  Editor’s Corner 

mailto:communique@vermontlions.org
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